## PUBLIC HEARING MONDAY, APRIL 29, 2019 HAYDEN TOWN HALL 520 N. VELASCO AVENUE 5:30 P.M.

The Public Hearing was started at 5:30 p.m.

Present: Mayor Dean Hetrick, Vice-Mayor Bobby Smith, Council Members Rosalinda Lopez, Bernardino Cruz, Thomas Lagunas and Enrique Lopez

Staff: Chief of Police Tamatha Villar, Librarian Mary Helen Lopez and Finance Director Teresa Williams

Audience: None

CONSIDERATION OF INCREASING BUILDING PERMIT FEES EFFECTIVE MAY 30, 2019. A COPY OF THE DOCUMENTATION SUPPORTING THE AMENDED FEES WAS POSTED ON THE TOWN'S WEBSITE www.townofhaydenaz.gov ON FEBRUARY 25, 2019

Mayor Hetrick told the council that because the town has decided to contract with Gila County for building inspections it might be best to follow Gila County's Fee Schedule. All fees would need to be paid up front when they purchase a permit and scheduling the inspection. The council will be voting on this at special council meeting.

The Public Hearing was adjourned by the mayor at 5:35 p.m.

## **CERTIFICATION**

I hereby certify that the foregoing meeting minutes are true and correct. The Hayden Town Council held a Public Hearing on the 29<sup>th</sup> day of April 2019. I further certify that the meeting was duly called and held and that a quorum was present.

Date

Laura E. Romero, Town Clerk